City of Quinter
Monday July 8, 2019
City Council Regular Session
7:00 p.m., City Hall, 202 Gove Main Street

Governing Body City Staff Roster

X | Dwight Tummons, Mayor X Greg Thomas, Adm/Clerk
X | Leah Ochs, Council President X Roxanne Mollenkamp, Treasurer
X | Sue Machen, Council Member X Rodney Salyers, Police Chief
Kirk Zerr, Council Member Daryl Havlas, Rec Director
X | Katie Jo Carroll, Council Member X Garret Press, PWD
Jeremy Blackwill, Council Member Michael Haldeman, PWD
Steve Hirsch, City Attorney Amy Crist, Pool Manager

Meeting called to order by Dwight Tummons at 7:10 pm

Minutes: n/a.

Visitors: none

Agenda: Motion by Katie Carroll second by Sue Machen to approve agenda. Passes 3-0
Call to Public: none

Recreation Report: none

Public Works Report: There is a discussion to consider entering stage 2 water watch. Motion
by Sue Machen, second by Katie Carroll to enter and publish stage 2 water watch.
Passes 3-0

The City is waiting for the final report from the State Water Board before starting on the water
project.

Drinking fountains and picnic tables are scheduled to be installed prior to the Party in the Park.

Bricks on the Quinter sign need to be repaired and will be placed on the maintenance schedule.
It was mentioned that future landscaping around the sign could be a possibility.

Street Report: The street sweeping of Main Street was discussed, City Personnel was informed
that waiting until the temperature cools would lend to a more favorable result.

Treasurer Report: The Treasurer was asked by a member of the community concerning
operating a business in a residential property. The City Administrator will contact the individual
and discuss Ordinance No. 410.

City Marshall Report: Discussion was held regarding the parking on residential streets around
the ball fields. The City Marshall presented his research findings on residential street widths and



concluded that widths greater than 35 feet provided the most comfort for passing vehicles. The
streets in question are 80 feet, curb to curb and should provide for adequate passing of vehicles
with parked cars on both sides.

The City Marshall was asked about the availability of community service workers and reported
there were none that he was aware of at this time.

Fire Dept Report: none

New Business: none

Old Business: = Employee Pay Increases. Motion by Sue Machen, second by Katie Jo Carroll
to table this topic until next meeting.

Admin Report: It was reported that Greg Thomas has started as the new City Administrator with
a start date of July 08, 2019.

Roxanne Mollenkamp was thanked by the Counsil for her service during the vacancy of the City
Administrator position.

A motion by Sue Machen and a second by Katie Carroll to appoint Greg Thomas as City Clerk.
Passes 3-0.

Executive Session: None

Budget/Bills: Motion by Katie Carroll Second by Sue Machen to pay bills 8357 through 8384
includes also electronic payments. Passes 3-0-2.

Motion to Adjourn: Motion by Katie Carroll second by Leah Ochs to adjourn. Passes 3-0-
2. Adjourns at 7:48 pm
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